
Resolution No. 11/2019  
of 14 November, 2019 

of the Board of the Doctoral School of Exact and Natural Sciences 
on: recruitment from research projects 

 

The Doctoral School Board supports the introduction of the possibility of financing statutory doctoral 

scholarships at the School on the basis of funds from research projects (grants). Raising such external 

funds will allow the School to increase te number of doctoral students in the process of education over 

the limit of scholarships granted based on budgetary resources of the Jagiellonian University. 

Requirements for candidates within the admission of doctoral students for places with a scholarship 

financed from research projects must be at least the same as the requirements in regular admission to 

the School. 

Each application to the Director of the School concerning the announcement of a recruitment 

competition for places financed from a research project should be signed by the project manager and 

the co-ordinator of the relevant education programme. Before submitting the application, it should 

obtain the consent of the relevant dean or director of the unit in which it is planned to carry out the 

research project of the doctoral student recruited in the competition. The application should be 

accompanied by information from the Research Support Centre (CWN) confirming the possibility of 

financing (including possible reimbursement) from the funds of the research project in whole or in part 

of the scholarship paid by the School in accordance with the provision of “Law on higher education” of 

20 July 2018. In the case of a research project that can finance the scholarship only partially, it is 

required to join the above-mentioned application with a statement on the method of financing the full 

cost of doctoral student education. 

A doctoral student may only receive one doctoral scholarship at the School, irrespective of the sources 

of funding. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


